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Diary for February

FEBRUARY 2022 VOL: 44 No: 2

▲ Little Angels' new 
bikes see page 13

Details of events may change after publication, please check 
with the relevant organisers before attending events

▲ Christmas Carolling see page 11

▲ Dawn of a new day in the new year  Photos by Joe Withers

▲ Self portraits of House 
Captains see page 11

Date Event Pg
11 Fri Valentine Party Disco, Marcham Centre, 19.30 9
12 Sat Snow White, Wantage Parish Church, 15.00 7
14 Mon Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Marcham 

Centre, venue to be confirmed 19.30
3

16 – 19 Dick Whittington, Wootton & Dry Sandford 
Community Centre

15

16 Wed Arts Society: The Silver Thread, 11.00 & 14.00 
Online

7

20 Sun Deadline for next issue of MADNews, 17.00 
Email editor@madnews.co.uk

21 Mon Marcham WI: RAF Mountain Rescue, Marcham 
Centre 19.30

7

22 Tue GARD Public Meeting, Marcham Centre, 19.30 19
25 Fri Quiz Night, Marcham Centre, 20.00 7
28 Mon Marcham Society, James Mather: The 

Watlington Hoard, 19.15
7
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GARDEN & HOUSE SERVICES

Professional Tree Management throughout Oxfordshire

andrew@admtrees.co.uk
01865 391859
@admtrees

For a full list of services visit:

www.admtrees.co.uk

Tree removal
Crown thinning
Crown reduction and lifting
Sectional tree removals
Fruit tree pruning
Stump grinding
Hedge cutting

Seasoned logs and kindling 
delivered

£5M Public Liability Insurance

All work carried out to 
BS 3998:2010

Garner’s Estates  
& Landscapes

Landscaping for over 30 years
•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, installing gates, turfing, 
stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: 
close board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, 
post & rail

•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel: 07751 764144 01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com

www.garnersestatesandlandscapes.co.uk

• tree removal • tree thinning • tree reduction  
• dead wood removal • stump grinding  

• landscaping 
•	£10 million public liability

•	City & Guilds Certified

07889 881 525 or 01491 651052

CONTAINER STORAGE

•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon

•	 24 hour CCTV

•	 Easy Access

•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

 SS  
xxoonn  
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LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories 

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

Shaun Guard
TV & WIFI SERVICES
■ Aerials - supplied, repaired and poor reception solved
■ Satellite - Sky Q dish upgrades, discreet dish installations also foreign TV
■ Internet - blackspots cured, data cables to your TVs / computer
■ TVs - hung on your wall or set up & tuned
■ CCTV & Door Entry - domestic installations

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk
Call Abingdon 01235 239622
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	
MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Bus Changes - Reminder
The S8 Wantage to Oxford via Marcham is 
now run by Thames Travel and is called X1.  
The timetable is available at www.oxfordbus.
co.uk and printed copies from Marcham 
Village Shop.
The S9 Wantage to Oxford via the A338 
Frilford, is still operated by Stagecoach.  Its 
revised timetable can be found at www.
stagecoachbus.com
Parishioner of the Year - Reminder
The Council is again considering the 
possibility of an award for 2021, to be 
presented at the annual meeting of electors 
should one be able to be held later in spring.  
The Award recognises the efforts of local 
people who at any time, have significantly 
contributed to life within the parish. The 
Council would invite anyone who wishes to 
put forward a new suggestion, to submit a 
short statement of not more than 200 words, 
as to whom he/she wishes to nominate, and 
the reasons why the person should receive 
the award. All nominations to be emailed to 
the Clerk at the email address below. The 
Council, owing to Covid 19, was unable to 
give an award for the past 2 years, and the 
names of those previously nominated will 
be carried forward and considered this year 
along with any new nominations.
Council Tax 2022/23
The Parish Council considered its budget 
for 2022/23 at its January meeting. It is 
requesting £71,500 from the Vale of White 
Horse District Council to help with the costs 
of the parish.  This sum is shared between the 
council tax paying properties in the parish.  
This element of the Council tax is currently 
£75.40 per band D property.  This will rise 
slightly by an increase in the region of  £1.36 
next year making the amount payable £76.76  
The budget can be found on the Council’s 
website www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.
uk.  As well as needing to undertake regular 
maintenance, and grass cutting within the 
village, the Council has set aside funds for 
awarding £6000 in grants to organisations 
that support the parish, and £5000 towards the 
costs of undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan.
Play Area
The Council has a working party looking at the 
play area in the Anson field, and considering 
how this could be improved to cater for the 
growing village.  The group will be meeting, 
remotely, approximately 6 weekly in order to 
progress ideas.  If there is anyone interested in 
being actively involved in planning this area 
then please contact the Clerk.
Marcham Mill – Bridleway 17
The County Council has advised the Parish 
Council that work is set to commence on 
the repair and reconstruction of the bridge 
this spring, as soon as the water levels have 
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Dear Readers
February is a great month for fun – Chinese 
New Year and Valentine's day – a good excuse 
for some sweet treats, plus Shrove Tuesday 
with pancakes on the 1st March!

We have a great wordsearch competition this 
month with a chance to win a £25 voucher 
courtesy of Millets Farm Shop. Get a cuppa, 
grab a pencil and turn to page 17 to have a go.

Until next time

reduced and stabilised.  At present, the plan is 
to have the bridge reopened this summer.  As 
soon as the County Council has firm dates for 
the commencement of the work they will let 
the Parish Council know.
Planning Applications considered by the 
Council
P21/V2520/FUL Amended plans for the 
demolition of existing buildings and erection 
of a 6 bedroom dwelling (C3b) for people 
with highly complex disabilities at the 
Baptist Church Packhorse Lane.  The Council 
maintained its earlier concerns regarding 
access, drainage and materials to be used.
Vale of White Horse District Council – 
Planning Enforcement Statement
The Vale of White Horse District Council 
has published a new planning enforcement 
statement.  Councillors are attending a virtual 
briefing to hear about the changes
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
The next ordinary meeting of the Parish 
Council is Monday 14th February, 2022 
at 7.30 p.m.   This may not take place 
as the Council is limiting face to face 
meetings, owing to Covid rates.  Please 
check the Council’s website www.
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk for the 
latest information in case arrangements 
change.
Clerk to the Council:  
Mrs. L. Martin, 90 Howard Cornish Road 
Tel: 01865 391833  
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

Thank You
Just to say many thanks to people who 
enquired and sent cards following my 

recent fall and hospital stay.  
I’m now happy to report that I’m home 

and on the mend.
A special thanks to the lady who came 

to my aid on the day of my fall.
Best wishes to all

Jean Dix 

Freegle
it's like online dating for stuff

Got stuff  you don't need? Looking 
for something?

We'll match you with 
someone local 

All completely free

ilovefreegle.org
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01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

“MOVING ASSISTANCE”

HOUSE & GARDEN SERVICES

House - Flat - Apartments - Office
FURNITURE MOVED / 

TRANSPORTED
Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589

Suppliers of aggregates and 
concrete for every need
Our products include: 

• ready-mixed concrete

• sand cement floor screed 
• decorative aggregate

• sand, gravel and stone 

Upwood Quarry open 
six days a week

T: 01865 390838

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel: 01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  

COMPANY LTD

 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 
OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 HIDDEN HEROES, LETTERS AND MVS

POST 
OFFICE

®

Usual Opening Hours 
Mon – Fri:	 08.00 – 17.30
Saturday:	 08.00 – 10.30
Sunday:	 Closed

Chinese New Year 
1st February

We have noodles, 
coconut milk 

and lots of other 
ingredients for a 

Chinese Banquet!

Shrove Tuesday on 1st March - get 
stocked up for those pancakes!

We have some great healthy 
snacks and energising drinks 

plus a range of medicines in case 
you get the winter sniffles!

Marcham Village Shop  
& Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Call us: Shop 391993 / PO 391940
Facebook: marchamvillageshop

If you would like to volunteer to help, 
leave your details in the shop  

and Tash will be in touch
Just 2 hours per week can make a big 

difference – to the shop AND you!

SUNDIALHidden Heroes
This month we have two!
Rachel Gaisford

Rachel has been a friend and listening 
ear to so many people in our community. 
A quick survey of the community 
highlighted her fantastically generous 
nature, green fingers, excellence as a 
gluten-free baker and her impressive 
love of chickens! However, her real 
hero superpower is how she cares for 
her community, whether practically, 
like organising meals for those in need 
or spreading joy as Head Elf of the 
annual Christmas wreath making at All 
Saints Church. Thank you Rachel for 
all you do, seen and unseen.

John Scoble

John faithfully turns up most Wednesday 
and Saturday mornings to help set up 
and pack away for Thirsty Cafe. A vital 
and mostly unseen service which we 
are so incredibly thankful for. 

We are looking for more nominations 
for your Hidden Heroes. Send a name 
(plus a photo if you want) and a short 
description of why you want to nominate 
them – email editor@madnews.co.uk or 
drop a note through the editor's door at 
8 Orchard Way. 

Dear Editor
Neil Rowe responded in 2020 and gave a 
good outlook, but the un-named response in 
January 2022 MADNews is unacceptable.
Thomas Homes, were introduced to 
the villagers at a meeting, prior to any 
development starting, as a very professional 
company supporting the village financially 
for the Anson Trust to provide a new 
village hall and sports facility.
Thomas Homes have possibly made good 
money building all the houses, flats and the 
village facilities on the land and building 
bequest by the Anson sisters to the village.
The Anson Trust says that Thomas Homes 
are responsible for the care and custody of 
the sundial.
Under these circumstances they, Thomas 
Homes, should show their responsibility 
and interest in the village by replacing the 
sundial, at their expense, before the Anson 
Trust, the Trustees of the village heritage, 
claim on Thomas Homes insurance.
Was the theft reported to the police and 
a crime number issued? Was the Anson 
Trust and the Parish Council informed of 
the theft? 
I have been told that the Parish Council 
has no knowledge of the sundial and its 
replacement, but they are the ones issuing 
the planning permission that says the 
facade of the Institute has to be left at the 
end of building as original.
The Anson Trust should be claiming 
replacement from Thomas Homes 
insurance. It must also be part of the 
council’s remit to be responsible to see that 
planning consent is adhered to!
BRIAN HARROW

Dear Editor
I was extremely distressed to read of the 
theft of the above-mentioned sundial
There was a duty of care for this Scientific 
Instrument given to the village by the 
Anson Sisters. Obviously those responsible 
for the safe-keeping of this Sundial did not 
understand its importance.
Was the theft reported to the police? If not, 
why not?
As a member of the International Scientific 
Instrument Society, I could (if I had known) 
reported the theft to the Society, as well as to 
the Sundial Society; both these International 
Societies could at least have made their 
membership aware of the situation.
These wall-dials are only of use at the place 
to which they are fixed. Each, and there are 
thousands around the world, are unique.
If a reader of MADNews has a decent 
photograph of the missing dial then I can 
arrange for a notification of the theft be 
published in both Society journals.
JEREMY P COLLINS
PS Perhaps the thief, if he/she reads this, might 
be inclined to return the dial anonymously?
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

GARY CUDDON
Painter and Decorator

Fully qualified with 30 years experience
Providing a high quality service

Free quotations and fully insured
Local and friendly service

07827 752904 garycuddon@aol.com

architectural and planning services
party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals 

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services 

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

Moss Removal

Roof Cleaning

Softwashing

Biocide Treatments

Contact Jake

07971 669 751
info@mossinator.co.uk
www.mossinator.co.uk

Did you know we offer:

Servicing MOT Air Con refill Bodywork Diagnostics Repairs Recovery

Radley Rd Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

01235 553055

Call us today for a no obligation quote

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.com
Email: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Like us on Facebook for regular offers and updates

Cars & light commercial (up to 17 seater), mini buses & vans up to 3.5 tonnes. 
Trailer, horseboxes and Caravans. Courtesy cars & vans available.

Martin Gilbert Motor Repairs Ltd

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866
Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

T: 01235 221012 
M: 07974672579 
E: darren.downes72@gmail.com 

 

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 WI, MARCHAM SOCIETY, QUIZ NIGHT & OTHER EVENTS

Marcham WI 
Next Meeting: 

7.30pm Monday, 21st February 2022

At the Marcham Centre

Open Meeting:  
Al Sylvester: RAF Mountain Rescue Service

In February we will be having our Open Evening, when 
everyone is welcome. So please come along and bring 
your spouses, partners and friends to listen to our speaker, 
Al Sylvester. The subject of his talk will be RAF Mountain 
Rescue Service, the highs and lows of the past 75 years of 
this outstanding service. Wine and cheese will be served 
following the talk.  We hope to see you there for a sociable 
evening with friends old and new.
For further information, please contact: 
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 pippahoath@gmail.com

The Arts Society Abingdon is holding its monthly 
lecture on Wednesday 16th February, 11.00am 
and 2.00pm, ONLINE ONLY

The Silver Thread: Silver Filigree 
and Traditional Arts of Kosovo

by Elizabeth Gowing
From the early Kosovan silver 
mines, which are mentioned 
in Dante, a silver thread winds 
through Kosovo history. Its most 
intricate tanglings are in the 
country’s cultural capital, Prizren, 
where a seventh generation of 
filigree artisans use ‘filum’ and 
‘granum’, zigzags, ‘mouse-tooth’ 
into magic lacy creations from dull 

sticks of raw material. The results – in boxes, buttons, jewellery, 
religious ornamentation, and the talismans of superstition – 
are a fine narrative of Kosovo’s history and traditions.
Non-Members welcome, £6.00, PLEASE BOOK via email 
info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk, links to the online 
lecture will be sent out a day or two before.

 For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk or 

email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

Treasures beneath our feet and finding 
the Watlington Hoard

James Mather 
The Watlington hoard was discovered by James Mather in 2015. 
During his career in Marketing, James developed a hobby in 
metal detecting and has had numerous exciting finds including 
individual Treasure items and several hoards. Once retired, he 
achieved his most important find to date, the very valuable and 
archaeologically significant Watlington Viking Hoard, now on 
permanent display in the Ashmolean Museum, Oxford. 

Over the years James has published 
numerous magazine articles and 
has appeared on Radio Berkshire in 
“The Big Dig” and on National TV 
in Professor Alice Roberts’ "Digging 
For Britain" series. His talk will 
cover some background information 
on responsible metal detecting, a 
selection of interesting local finds 
and the discovery, excavation, 
conservation and significance of the 
Watlington Hoard.

For more information contact 
membership@marchamsociety.org.uk

www.marchamsociety.org.uk
Facebook: marchamsociety

Monday  
28th February

7.15 for 7.45pm 
Marcham Centre

QUIZ NIGHT- ALL WELCOME
FRIDAY 25 FEBRUARY – VILLAGE HALL

A Quiz night will be held on the last Friday of the month 
in the Main Hall in Marcham Centre, starting at 8.00 pm

Questions are on a range of subjects and aimed at everyone`s 
ability! Teams of up to five people. £10 per team.

Everyone welcome, just turn up on the night for a friendly 
evening of fun and banter. 

Bar Open, for those interested!

SATURDAY 12TH FEBRUARY
MATINEE AT 3PM    EVENING PERFORMANCE AT 7PM

WANTAGE PARISH CHURCH

TICKETS: £10 (CHILD £5) FROM MADHATTER BOOKSHOP
TO INCLUDE REFRESHMENTS

ENTERTAINMENT FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY
FEATURING: CARITAS CHILDREN’S CHOIR, WANTAGE MALE  

VOICE CHOIR AND WANTAGE PARISH CHURCH CHOIR

Proceeds to Parish of Wantage Music Guild

W WH

 & the Elves
of

Wanetynge 

W WH

 & the Elves
of

Wanetynge 
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’s
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa Coffee]

Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

*** WE ARE NOW OPEN ***
8.30am - 2pm

Monday - Saturday
We specialise in all things 

electrical particularly –
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS

RESTORATION & REPAIR OF LAMPS 
AND OTHER ITEMS

BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS-.
ACCIDENTS HAPPEN, THINGS BREAK 

IF YOU NEED HELP/ADVICE PLEASE CONTACT ME 
[Peter] VIA THE E-MAIL BELOW OR 

PHONE 01235 771695/07770586877 
[You can leave a message]

01235 762468

sales@mandawantage.co.uk www.mandawantage.co.uk

From minor welds to full restoration

MOT welding

Rust repairs

Commercial or Domestic

Classic Cars to Race Cars 

Special projects

Family business

Fair pricing

Automotive Fabrication and Welding

Call Andy @ The Shop 07739 337562
Email:  theshop.ws@gmail.com

www.TheShop.ws

Got a classic car in the garage, rusting away?
Get it back on the road with The Shop



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukFebruary 2022 9

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARCHAM CENTRE & MOLDOVA

Marcham Centre, Barrow Close, Marcham OX13 6TY
enquiries@marchamcentre.org www.marchamcentre.org
Operated by Marcham Community Group (MCG) 
Registered in England 7470307 Charity No. 1144407

It was a quiet end of year for Marcham Centre, as some events 
were cancelled due to the high levels of omicron infection and 
regular hires stopped for the festive break. Since new year, 
regular hirers are coming back along with private bookings, so 
we are hopeful of returning nearer to normal.

Coming events at Marcham Centre
Friday 11th February: Valentines Disco 7:30pm – 
11.30pm (adults only); entrance is free with a ticket – 
available from the village shop or the bar at the hall – as 
we need to know numbers for Covid safety purposes.
Friday 25th February: Quiz Night 7.30pm to 11pm 
(Adults only)

Burns Supper—Saturday 5th February 2022
We are going ahead with the Burns Supper in 
the large hall at Marcham Centre on Saturday 
5th February at 7:30pm with appropriate Covid 
precautions. Numbers will be limited to allow 
sensible social distancing between tables. 
A few tickets (£20 per person) are still available on a first-
come first-served basis, covering the traditional 3-course 
meal and entertainment, drinks and Scottish dancing.  
Those of you who have been to a Burns Supper before 
will know what is involved in celebrating the famous poet. 
We will be delighted to welcome anyone who has not 
been to one before. Proceeds will go to support Marcham 
Community Group to fund continuing capital projects at 
Marcham Centre.
To book tickets, please email jim.asher@btinternet.com or 
call Jim or Denise Asher (391727). We also welcome offers 
of help with the event and serving tables on the night.
Indoor short-mat bowls are played in the Large Hall on 
Wednesday afternoons 2pm–5pm – contact Colin Trinder 
(391718) or just turn up. There is now a regular group of 
bowlers turning out weekly. Beginners and experienced 
players are equally welcome.
Table Tennis - the table tennis table is available to hire, for 
periods of an hour or more. This can be made by booking a 
slot in the meeting room via the www.marchamcentre.org 
website. Please note: this room is used for other purposes, 
so you will need to book and pay the `local user` fee of £8 
per hour. Whilst the room may not be quite large enough 
for the serious league player, it has proved fine for social 
games. So give it a try and let us know your views.
If you wish to make a booking request for a room at Marcham 
Centre, please use the booking request system on our website 
www.marchamcentre.org or contact our Coordinator, Tash 
Kingsbury, on coordinator@marchamcentre.org

Punch & Pie – big thank-you!
The Punch & Pie morning held in 
the church on 11th December by 
the Marcham Moldova Helpline 
raised a magnificent £507 to help 
provide much needed food parcels 
for Moldovan villagers.
Thank you very much to everyone who contributed in 
any way. A BIG THANK YOU to everyone for their 
generous donations. It was lovely to see people chatting 
and enjoying each other's company on the day
DENISE ASHER 391727

 






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“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
 07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Home Extensions, Alterations 
and New Builds 

 
Plumbing and Heating  

Gas and Oil Boiler Servicing, 
Repair and Installation 

 
We are a family run, local business with over 35 
years experience.  No job too big or too small. 

Contact us for a quotation on 
01865 321183 

 
Email: enquiries@mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk  

www.mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk 

Kilbey & Clarke          
Will Writers and Estate Practitioners 

• Local, friendly, Professional  with home visits
•

Nigel Kilbey Member SWW   
07734051258/01235868266

www.kilbeyandclarke.co.uk 
wills@kilbeyandclarke.co.uk

* Wills & Will storage from £125
* Lasting Power Of Attorney from £195

to include certified copy for each attorney
* Inheritance Protection
* Probate
* Guaranteed Funeral Plans
* Local, friendly, professional with home

visits

 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in electrical and renewable 
products for the domestic and commercial markets.  Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
 
ELECTRICAL      RENEWABLE 
All household electrical works undertaken  Solar electric panel installations 
Fault finding & repair    Maintenance for solar panels 
Replacement consumer units   Electric car charging & Government grants 
Earthing & bonding     
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers      CONTACT US: 
Electrical inspections for home buyers & lettings Alternative Lighting Services Ltd 
Visual inspections     Email info@als-ltd.net    
Portable appliance testing    Office 01865 391241 Mobile 07739313994
     

 
 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
 
 

                                 
 

  
  
 

266
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Thanks to funding from OCF (Oxfordshire 
Community Fund) Earth Trust are running 
a series of mindful walks at 3 of our 
beautiful greenspaces.  

Walks are run by an Earth Trust tutor and 
supported by our volunteers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

for 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Walking in Nature 
 Have you felt 

lonely recently? 
 

Would you like to join others for a walk in 
nature and explore your local green space? 

 

Walking within nature will be the main 
focus of the walks, but there will be 
time to chat and get to know each 
other.  

Walks will happen even when raining 
but might be slightly shorter! 

 

 
Walking dates & times 

 

EARTH TRUST 
WITTENHAM CLUMPS 

THRUPP LAKE 
ABINGDON 

WALLINGFORD 
CASTLE MEADOWS 

Wednesday 17th Nov:  10.30-11.30 
Tuesday 30th Nov: 10.30-11.30 
Wednesday 15th Dec: 10.30-11.30 
Wednesday 19th Jan: 10.30-11.30 

Wednesday 24th Nov: 1.30-2.30 
Wednesday 8th Dec: 10.30-11.30 
Wednesday 12th Jan: 10.30-11.30 

Friday 19th Nov: 1.30-2.30 
Friday 3rd Dec: 1.30-2.30 
Friday 7th Jan: 10.30-11.30 
 

Sign up at  
earthtrust.org.uk/walking-in-nature 

 

Spaces are limited, so booking is 
essential 
Over 18s only please 
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MARCHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS
This Academic year, we have been able to 
complete elections for pupil offices in school. 
There were roles available in both Key Stage 1 
and Key Stage 2. All interested candidates were 
given a week to prepare a speech on why they 
wanted the role and these were either given to a class vote, or 
for some roles (such as School House Captains) I was involved 
in the interviews. Congratulations to all those who were 
courageous and committed enough to put themselves forward 
for election. I was genuinely blown away by the quality of the 
answers and the considered responses of the interviewees. It 
did make me think that, if our pupils continue in this way, we 
have young people who will make a significant and positive 
impact on our world. They were all amazing! 
I wanted to properly introduce our four House Captains who 
have now been in their roles since October – here they tell you 
why they wanted the role and what they have been up to so far. 
Daniel W for Duffield 
Daniel said he was a Vice-Captain when he was younger and 
thought going for this role would give him skills he can use later 
in life. When he took part in the election process, he found it fun 
but was horribly nervous at the time of giving his speech! So far 
in his role as House Captain, he has written information leaflets 
for all of his members. They are for both key stages and aim 
to explain each of the school values – including quotes from 
Dr Seuss ‘Unless someone like you cares a lot, nothing is going 
to get better. It’s not’. 
Bella C for Denman 
Bella was a Vice-Captain and on the Eco-Committee lower 
down the school. She really enjoyed her time in those roles 
so wanted to carry on in a position of responsibility and apply 
her skills. She was so excited to be elected and could recount 
when everyone found out in the whole school assembly. Bella 
has, along with the other House Captains, been focusing on 
the system for collecting and counting House Points. She and 
her Vice-Captains (Beatrice and Willow) have met with the 
other houses to discuss this and combine ideas from across 
the school.
Scarlet W for Morland
Scarlet has taken various roles in her time at Marcham – including 
being a Vice-Captain, being on the Eco-Committee and on the 
School Council so she knew that being House Captain would be 
lots of fun. She really wants to be useful and help the school. Her 
main role so far has been to keep track of House Points effectively. 
She has plans to create some posters to advertise ideas on how 
to gain and count House Points to better the system for everyone 
(but of course, Morland for the win!)
Emily W for Anson 
Emily joined as a new student in September this year but had 
been on the school council in her previous school so knew 
the role was an opportunity to get involved in school life. She 
is keen to look for solutions that involve input from everyone. 
She has really enjoyed the role so far and being involved in 
meetings with the Headteacher and working with other House 
Captains. There is a plan for a competition where everyone in 
the school will be challenged to write ‘What makes our school 
amazing?’ from which winning entries can be selected. So 
watch this space…!
Well done all of you! We are excited about what you will continue 
to do to make Marcham school an even better place to learn, to 
grow and to thrive.
To see more about what the school has been up to go to 
https://www.marcham.oxon.sch.uk/class-pages/ 
VIV HUTCHINSON, HEADTEACHER

CAROL SINGING IN MARCHAM
DECEMBER 2021

Shortly before Christmas a merry band of carol singers, 
braved a chilly evening singing carols in and around the 
village. Warming mulled wine and mince pies in the church 
at the end helped to make this a most enjoyable evening.
One group was led by Martin Poon with the Vicar, Nick 
Weldon, and the other by Hugh Lawton and his guitar.
On behalf of All Saints Carol Singers, many thanks to all who 
supported this event. See cover for photo.

CORAL RAG
Since 2001 the Marcham 
Society has published 
eleven volumes of ‘Coral 
Rag’ containing articles 
covering topics of local 
interest, including Natural 
History, Geography, 
Archaeology and History. 
Copies are on sale in the 
Village Shop.

We invite anyone with an 
interest in a particular aspect  
of local history to submit an article for the next issue. 

For more information or to express an interest, please email 
Sheila Tilley : sheilajtilley@gmail.com. 

Alternatively please follow this link to the Marcham Society 
website: www.marchamsociety.org.uk/contact.php 
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I create photo books for all occasions:  
for a big birthday or a special occasion,  
a memorable holiday or an annual book. 

Whether for yourself, a friend or a loved one, 
I can help you to preserve those memories. 

Facebook/Simplyphotobooks  simplyphotobooks@gmail.com 

 Simply Yearbooks
 Simply Birthdays
 Simply Weddings
 Simply Babies
 Simply Holidays
 Simply Memories
 Simply Portfolios

HOLIDAYS

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 6NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

PERSONAL CARE

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

PET CARE

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: info@oxfordkitchens.co.uk

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

and accessories
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We have started the new 
year with a lot of amazing 
activities. We all returned 
at the start of the year with 
a team training day where we had a speaker who gave the 
team a talk about “Positive Approaches to Behaviour” it was 
really interesting and great to have a outside speaker to give a 
different perspective on things. This was followed with a lunch 
and planning for the next 90 days. A great first day of 2022.
Yellow Room
The Yellow Room has been really getting into colours over 
the last few weeks, focusing on a different colour each day to 
ensure that the younger children and babies really start to learn 
and recognise colours. The activities have been varied with 
paintings, collage, fun with coloured balls and matching colours, 
e.g. coloured hats to back up the learning and recognition of 
coloured items. The children really became involved in the 
colour hat game where objects of matching colours were hidden 
under the hats, a fun activity. The garden has been an adventure 
with everything icy and sparkling in the mornings has been an 
interesting environment for the babies to discover. And the 
staff have put the weather to good use by filling up the trays 
with water over night to have wonderful ice displays when the 
children arrive in the mornings.
Green Room
The Green Room has been busy enjoying the cold weather and 
mark making in the frost along with walks around the village 
and visits to the park. They have been focusing this month on 
turn taking and learning to share in particular the new bikes, the 
children produced a stop and go sign and took turns controlling 
the traffic, they learnt to place their name on the chalk board in 
order to ensure they were on the list to take a turn on the bikes. 
All good skills to encourage literacy, social development and 
physical development.
Teal Room
The Teal Room has been having fun with a lot of sensory play, in 
particular they spent a long concentrated time on water pasted 
using it like cement to build brick walls and structures, they 
have been busy spending time with the cold weather exploring 
the sparkling cobwebs and ice that has formed in the garden, 
the path with its heavy frosting allowed the children to create 
wonderful patterns with their footprints
Winne the Pooh Day
The whole nursery took part in the Winnie the Pooh day, children 
arrived some dressed in Winnie the Pooh clothes along with their 
bears and had teddy bear picnics, tasted honey and had Pooh 
bear stories, they collected sticks and using a large water tray 
with long brick over as a bridge created the pooh stick game. 
Pooh masks were made and everybody joined in to celebrate 
this special Winnie the Pooh day. 

If you are interested in securing a place for your child please 
contact us: 

T: 01865 819992E: info@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk
www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 

follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
We had an a-mazing start to the 
year…. The children drew their 
own mazes, created them with 
blocks and got lost in our own 
ginormous cardboard maze!
Thank you to all the parents for their support during 
our COVID closure - we’re back and raring to go!
We will be allocating places for September 2022 
in March… so if you’d like to register your interest 
please get in touch today.

Contact us 01865 392101 
Marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk 
www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com

Pop-up Café Find us in Marcham Centre 
at the usual times:

•	 Wednesday 9-11am
•	 Saturday 9-11:30am

Volunteer with us
As a community café we rely completely 
on our fantastic volunteers to open each 
week. We would love for you to join our 
team. There are a variety of roles across Wednesday and 
Saturday sessions. Please speak to a member of the team, 
email, or call us if you’re interested in getting involved. 
Website: www.thirstycafemarcham.co.uk
Email: hello@thirstycafemarcham.co.uk
Phone: 07871 208811, Mon–Fri, 9 am–12 noon

Do you believe you can make a difference with a child?
Do you want to join an award winning, family nursery?
Do you want to be part of a forward thinking and growing 
children nursery?
Yes? Then come and join us at Marcham Little Angels. We are 
looking for a new family member to lead support for children with 
additional needs by nurturing their quest for knowledge.
Current vacancies: Assistant Manager, Qualified Early Years 
Assistant, SENCO, Early Years Apprentice
If you are interested, please contact Kaye for more details at 
kaye@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk

A-mazing!
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www.farm-fit.co.uk @fitnessatthefarm

outdoor Group Exercise Classes, yoga & personal training

Fitness At The Farm

Collins Farm
Kingston Road
Frilford
OX13 5NX

Book Online

The Abbey Chiropody Clinic
Mr P J Neighbour &  
Mr P A Neighbour

Members of The Society of Chiropodists & Podiatrists
HCPC Registered Chiropodists & Podiatrists

nail clipping, corns and hard skin  
verrucae and everyday foot problems

manipulation/mobilisation of the foot and ankle 
orthotics (insoles) and gait analysis  

minor surgery, diabetes and wound care

Surgery and Home Visiting Practice 
14 Bath Street, Abingdon OX14 3QH

Tel. 01235 530577
www.abingdonchiropody.com

Good posture “The ability to move in any direction at 
a moments notice , using a minimal amount of effort 

to do a given task“ Moshe Feldenkrais 

Supporting you In Person and  
on Zoom with a range of class times

Newcomers welcome
AndreaBuckingham.co.uk 

07939 523083 
Andreabkm@gmail.com

PERSONAL CARE

Mint Box Aesthetics

- Microblading
- Dermal Fillers
- Lip Fillers
- Botox
- PDO Threads
- Skin Tag Removal

A fully insured and certified Advanced 
Aesthetic Practitioner with a registered 
studio based in Marcham Village.

www.mintbox.uk
07428 717000
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Premature Awakenings
Another year does dawn, and already 
record high temperatures have been 
recorded for the time of year. So global 
warming really is occurring then, 
whether or not you believe human 
activity is causing it, or, just making it 
worse. ‘It’, being the natural warming and cooling cycles 
of the planet itself.
I’m already seeing people out in their gardens at this 
unseasonably warm time of year. The new season vigour 
and energy, so visibly seen, is something to behold. 
Don’t be too keen though, as a cold snap could still do a 
lot of damage.
Alongside, keep in mind the wildlife that shares our 
gardens with us, may still be hibernating, so try not to 
disturb it too much, too early. Otherwise, you’ll risk 
unsettling the balance. Much of what’s hibernating 
could well be the predators of what we call pests, so 
they're our friends and companions.
Hibernation is a way many creatures survive the 
cold, without needing to forage for food, or migrate 
to somewhere warmer. Animals may die during 
hibernation from lack of fat, really severe weather, or 
premature disturbance by us, if we are out gardening 
early in the year.
So although many gardeners are already waking 
up early this year, due to the warmer than normal 
spell, remember, that hibernating creatures are not as 
adaptable as us to going back into hibernation once 
disturbed if the weather happens to get bad again for 
any extended period.
Let’s enjoy the warmer winter by all means, but let's do 
it with balance.
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 
01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

Move Together
As winter approaches, it’s vital that we can keep the most 
vulnerable people in Oxfordshire moving as we recover from 
the COVID-19 crisis. Hundreds of people across Oxfordshire 
are already benefiting, with participants saying, "It's the best I've 
felt in years" and "I have increased my walking and started to feel 
more positive about things."
Find out more today: 
www.getoxfordshireactive.org/move-together 

When you dispose of any face masks, snip off the 
ear straps before you throw them away. Hundreds of 
tangled animals have had to be rescued from them. 

Takes a moment, makes a huge difference

STARTING AGAIN IN SEPTEMBER SEE OUR WEBSITE FOR DETAILS

FFoorr  ffuunn,,  ffrriieennddsshhiipp  
aanndd  aaccttiivviittiieess  tthhaatt  
ggeett  yyoouu  tthhiinnkkiinngg  aass  
wweellll  aass  ddooiinngg..  

The 5th Abingdon (Marcham)     
Scout Group are pleased to            
announce that we are planning on 
starting a Beaver colony in March.   

WWee  aarree  ppllaannnniinngg  rruunnnniinngg  TThhuurrssddaayy  
eevveenniinnggss  ffrroomm  55..4455——66..4455ppmm    

If you are interested in your young 
people joining the colony please get 
in touch. 
 

We are also in need of Adult           
volunteers to make sure we can     
accommodate all the kids. If you are 
interested in helping to run the new 
section please email us 

EEmmaaiill  ::    

55tthhaabbiinnggddoonnssccoouuttggrroouupp@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm  

OOnnlliinnee  ttiicckkeettss  aarree  oonn  ssaallee  nnooww  oonnlliinnee  ffrroomm    

wwwwww..ttiicckkeettssoouurrccee..ccoo..uukk//wwoooottttoonn--ppllaayyeerrss  

AAdduullttss  ££88  

CCoonncceessssiioonnss  ££66  

FFaammiillyy  TTiicckkeett  ££3300  

FFoorr  GGrroouupp  BBooookkiinnggss  @@  ££66  eeaacchh  

pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt::    

iinnffoo@@wwoooottttoonn--ppllaayyeerrss..ccoo..uukk    



search for a local service online:   www.madnews.co.uk/adverts February 202216

Now available  
in the Farmhouse Kitchen

“Beautiful breakfasts”
(but a bit naughty)

F I E L D  |  F A M I LY  |  F O R K

www.milletsfarmcentre.com
Kingston Road | Frilford | Nr. Abingdon | OX13 5HB

Millets
FARM CENTRE

KITCHEN
Farmhouse

MADParishMag130x90.indd   5MADParishMag130x90.indd   5 01/03/2021   09:4801/03/2021   09:48

FOOD AND DRINK

Claire Sweeney DipFH MCFHP MAFHP 
Covid-19 double vaccinated & boosted 

t: 07762 369472                                  e: Claire@personalfootcare.uk 
w: www.personalfootcare.uk               personalfootcaremobile

Special Offer 10% off in February & March
Covid secure home visits to manage:

• Regular nail care
• Ingrowing and thickened nails
• Corns, callus, cracked heels
• Diabetic foot care

PERSONAL CARE

Tell them what you know, not who you are

Would you like to advertise your  
business or service in MADNews?

MADNews is delivered to all homes in the 
Marcham area including Garford, Tubney, 
Frilford, Cothill and Gozzards Ford.  
1500 copies printed each month.
Contact adverts@madnews.co.uk for details

2021 - 2022 Advertising Rates
40mm (height) x 90mm (width) – £65 pa
80mm (height) x 90mm (width) – £108 pa
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C ON N EC T I NG  
COM M U N I T I E S

Laying the foundation for the future of Marcham  
with full fibre broadband

F I N D OU T MOR E AT 
gigaclear.com/mycommunity

Coming soon
A high-quality, full fibre broadband network enabling  
residents and businesses with ultrafast speeds -  
all day every day. 

We are currently working to future proof connectivity  
across Marcham for you and generations to come.

Visit our website to find out when Gigaclear will  
be live in your area.  

PF18860_Gigaclear_Advert 180x128mm landscape.indd   1PF18860_Gigaclear_Advert 180x128mm landscape.indd   1 14/11/2021   21:3914/11/2021   21:39

Bakery
Beer
Bread
Butchers
Cake
Cheese
Cider
Country
Delicatessen
Delicious

Drinks
Fish
Fresh
Fruit
Gifts
Hampers
Handmade
Homegrown
Larder
Local

Meats
Paté
Quality
Seasonal
Sweets
Treats
Unusual
Vegetables
Wine

Now available  
in the Farmhouse Kitchen

“Beautiful breakfasts”
(but a bit naughty)
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Kingston Road | Frilford | Nr. Abingdon | OX13 5HB

Millets
FARM CENTRE

KITCHEN
Farmhouse
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Find all the words in the list. Words can go in any 
direction and share letters as well as cross over each 
other. Once you find all the words, copy the unused 
letters starting in the top left corner into the blanks 
below to reveal the hidden phrase. (You will have some 
letters left over at the end.)

- - - - - - -  /  - - - -  /  - - - -
- - - - -  /  - - - - - -  /  - - - -
Email your answer to editor@madnews.co.uk or drop 
a note in for the Editor at 8 Orchard Way, Marcham to 
go into a draw for a chance to win a £25 Millets Farm 
Shop voucher. Deadline for entries is 15th February.

E M I N E S S E T A C I L E D

L S R E E B L S R E H C T U B

H E E T B A K E R Y S F A R M

S S H E M N W O R G E M O H D

C O I P H L A R D E R E F C E

I A E F L C S R U S T N D O L

F A K M I T I N E R L I Y U I

P A T E F N U A E T F W O N C

S R K I K S S A I O Y Y Q T I

R A G S U O T U B R E A D R O

E F S A N S R L S T A E M Y U

P R L A C F U O S W E E T S S

M E L L B S T C Q U A L I T Y

A S Y S E L B A T E G E V W H

H H E M M Z V L R E D I C B F

Bakery
Beer
Bread
Butchers
Cake
Cheese
Cider
Country
Delicatessen
Delicious

Drinks
Fish
Fresh
Fruit
Gifts
Hampers
Handmade
Homegrown
Larder
Local

Meats
Pate
Quality
Seasonal
Sweets
Treats
Unusual
Vegetables
Wine

Find all the words in the list. Words can go in any direction and share letters as well as 
cross over each other.

Once you find all the words, copy the unused letters starting in the top left corner into the 
blanks to reveal the hidden phrase. 

Email what you find to editor@madnews.co.uk to go into a draw for a chance to win a 
£25 Millets Farm Shop voucher. Deadline for entries is 15th February.

- - - - - - -  /  - - - -  /  - - - -
- - - - -  /  - - - - - -  /  - - - -

Millets Farm Shop
Field Family Fork



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.uk February 202218

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
This month, I thought I would highlight a few news items from the 
VWHDC website newspage. 
THE RESERVOIR
Some of you may have seen that at the last Full Vale council meeting, 
councillors passed unanimously a motion opposing Thames 
Waters’ proposition for a four-square-miles, bunded reservoir to 
be built in the Vale and demanded more evidence for the need for 
such a reservoir and its environmental impact. It was also agreed to 
recommend to the water services watchdog OFWAT that a carbon 
calculation is conducted on the proposals. This would scrutinise 
the amount of carbon produced and, it is hoped, result in Thames 
Water detailing how it planned to reduce the carbon footprint of its 
proposal and how quickly it could achieve this.
Thames Water are going through a 4 Gate consultation, and the 
results of the first one has just been published. It shows a lot of 
opposition to the reservoir and the demand for much more 
scientific evidence for the need, especially as the forecast from ONS 
suggests that our population numbers will drop rather than rise 
in the future. There are other more climate friendly and cheaper 
alternatives to a reservoir. I would highly recommend that you 
come along to Marcham Centre on 22nd February (7.00-9.00) to 
hear a presentation from a highly-informed scientist from GARD, 
who will take any questions you want to ask.
TREE RECYCLING
Most of you will know that you can recycle your Christmas tree by 
putting it in your brown bin for collection or taking it to a recycling 
site. But what you may not know is what happens to it then. It is 
sent to be composted, and in Christmas 2020, 1,599 trees were 
composted and saved 0.45 tonnes carbon from being emitted into 
the atmosphere through incineration. That’s the same as 
*making 849,056.60 cups of tea
* charging 833.33 phones each day for a year.
COVID-19 UPDATE
Our Community Hub has had a fairly busy start to the year 
supporting residents. Since 4th January we have handled 142 
enquiries, mostly around financial hardship and food poverty, and 
135 people were referred for additional support.
We’ve also made 241 calls to people told to self-isolate by NHS 
Test and Trace to offer further support. There have been 31 
successful applicants so far this month for the £500 test and trace 
support payment, and we’ve also been able to allocate additional 
supermarket voucher support to 12 of these residents.
ROUGH SLEEPERS
For the first time since 2013, no rough sleepers were recorded on 
31st December 2021 in either the Vale or SODC. Both councils 
are committed to ending rough sleeping and, through targeted 
prevention and early intervention measures, the housing needs 
team have 85% success rate. There are a small number of entrenched 
rough sleepers with complex needs, people who have physical and 
mental health issues and had previously refused help. By working 
with partner agencies, the team have found them appropriate 
support and accommodation so that their future looks more 
promising in 2022. If you know anyone who may be at risk, please 
contact: housing@southandvale.gov.uk
HELP MAKE NIGHT-TIME SAFER
SODC and VWHDC want to hear from anyone who has felt unsafe 
in either town on a night out, or when returning from an evening 
out elsewhere, such as Oxford.
The two councils are working with Oxford city, who has been 
awarded £426.000 government grant to introduce measures to help 
prevent violence against women and girls travelling in and out of 
Oxford at night.

RETROFITTING HOMES
As you will know, if we are to meet our target of achieving a carbon 
zero district by 2045 and country by 2050, one of our biggest hurdles 
is to retrofit our homes to make them sustainable. The leader of 
the Vale council is calling for a nationally funded and sustainable 
scheme across the country to ensure the energy efficiency of existing 
housing stock through installing insulation or carbon neutral heat 
pumps. Furthermore, she is calling on the government to guarantee 
that at least 2,250 homes per year in the Vale are retrofitted if we 
are to meet our carbon zero targets. However, there is also a critical 
shortage of workers across the UK who have the skills to retrofit 
homes, and the Vale is lobbying the government and working with 
its partners to identify what action could be taken locally to address 
the skills gap. 
CAN YOU HELP US SPREAD THE WORD TO REDUCE 
YOUR WASTE IN 2022?
The Vale and SODC are running a short social media campaign at 
the start of the year to remind people to reduce their waste where 
possible. This supports the councils’ joint aim to help tackle the 
climate emergency. Why not join in and share the councils’ social 
media posts? Among the messages, they are asking people to buy 
fruit without packaging, to seek out zero-waste products and to buy 
previously owned products where possible. They are also reminding 
people to use reusable water bottles and shopping bags too.
You can see them on our websites here:
https://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/vale-of-white-horse-district-
council/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/reducing-your-waste-

increasing-your-reuse/
And on Facebook here: https://www.
facebook.com/whitehorsedc/videos.
I hope this has given you a brief idea of some 
of the things that are happening in the Vale. 
You can always find out more by looking on 
the VWDC website.
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC 
District Councillor for Marcham Ward
Phone: 07357 464699 
or catherine.webber@whitehorsedc.gov.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
My children like to make sure that I am fully informed and updated 
on any new ideas and ways of thinking. This Christmas, I was given 
a book by a young, eminent Dutch economist who is passionate 
that many of our economic problems could be solved with a 
universal basic income given to everyone together with policies 
providing housing to the homeless free of charge and obligation. 
He believes that there is overwhelming evidence that the homeless, 
the unemployed and those below the poverty line would respond 
very positively. Whilst I am not fully persuaded, I am intrigued 
enough to start reading the economist’s follow up book.
However, in our part of Oxfordshire - particularly in the Vale - 
we have, thankfully, very low unemployment, homelessness and 
poverty. But we do have a related problem, and it is getting steadily 
more acute. This is the problem of housing affordability. A few 
weeks ago, I was approached by a young local scientist who was 
despairing of ever being able to get onto the housing market. He 
was in his early thirties, on a well above average salary but had 
no access to bank of mum and dad. He had been saving towards 
a house deposit but price increases were outstripping his rate 
of savings. The village he would like to stay in now had almost 
nothing for sale under £350,000. There are almost certainly far 
more people in our area in this bracket than those in poverty.
One possible solution is simply to build more homes. We’ve been 
trying that for some years now. The latest government survey 
had both VWHDC and OCC in the top 10 of 150 councils for 
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the numbers of houses built since 2010. But whilst housebuilders 
insist on building more large homes for the wealthy and London 
commuters, this simply feeds more house price inflation. We need 
more affordable housing or rather, housing that people can afford. 
But there is little profit for developers in low cost, affordable 
housing. And there is no evidence in this country that building 
more houses reduces house prices.
With some ingenious use of capital reserves, VWHDC has managed 
to build 10 affordable homes in the past year. Very few councils have 
been able to do this and, anyway, it is a drop in the ocean of what 
is needed. Without major changes in the way councils are allowed 
to finance building, it is doubtful that solutions lie in this direction. 
So how does a wealthy area like ours provide homes that the next 
generation of local residents can afford? No one really knows. There 
is, however, some unlikely light at the end of the tunnel. Latest ONS 
statistics suggest that population numbers in this country (and indeed 
worldwide) are falling. This may give us some economic challenges, 
but fewer people need fewer houses. If this trend continues, one 
might expect a steady downward pressure on house prices which 
would allow more young people to get on the housing ladder. It 
would also mean less house building in the future.
But does this mean that the solution lies in less economic growth? 
I need to get on with my Dutch economist’s next book.
RICHARD WEBBER Cllr OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com or 01235 534001

MP’S REPORT
I held my debate on the role of developers, house-builders and 
management companies at the beginning of January. You can 
watch it on my Facebook page, but I used as many constituency 
examples as I could of the low-quality of some homes; their 
environmental impact; the lack of affordable homes; the role of 
management companies, who charge large fees for very little 
work; and the overall broken process by which the houses come 
into being, including the failure to provide the infrastructure that 
is always promised.
My recommendations included ensuring a higher building standard 
for the homes; ‘use it or lose it’ planning permission; making 
builders build to the latest environmental standards, not the ones 
that existed when they got planning permission (often several years 
before); a tougher regime for management companies that prevents 
them hiking their fees and treating home-owners the way they do; 
and for the infrastructure to support new homes to go in first, as 
people no longer believe it will follow afterwards. 
As I said, my campaigns for better infrastructure – including Grove 
Station to be reopened, improvements to the A420 and A34 and 
much better medical facilities for the constituency – are the least 
we should see given the number of houses we’ve had. There was 
quite a bit of cross-party support for what I said, and it is something 
I will return to regularly.
Making predictions about Covid is a mug’s game but, at the time of 
writing, we do seem in a much better place to what we were last year. 
I am glad that people could, in general, have a better Christmas and 
New Year than they did the year before. I am particularly pleased 
our schools have remained open for all children (most were open 
for at least vulnerable children throughout the pandemic) as it is 
the best place for them to learn.
Regular readers will know I am the lead parliamentary sponsor of 
the Local Electricity Bill, which would enable local communities 
to buy their energy from local, renewable sources. At the moment 
a community operation generating renewable energy would have to 
pay in the region of £1 million set-up costs to access the grid and 
agree to supply the whole country, rather than just, for example, their 
local village. This year, I’ll be chairing a new All Party Parliamentary 
Group of MPs and Lords to try and help push this forward.

I know many of you are continuing to have problems with your 
post. I am in regular contact with Royal Mail about this, which 
is something I held a debate on in Parliament in June 2021 and 
which I have raised multiple times. As ever, the Royal Mail staff 
are working hard but something is still not working correctly. I’ll 
continue to keep on the case of Royal Mail HQ.
As ever, if I can help with anything do get in touch via david.
johnston.mp@parliament.uk
DAVID JOHNSTON OBE MP, Member of Parliament for 
Wantage House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
0207 219 3858 Email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk

Through to the next stage
There have been lots of developments this month regarding the 
proposed Abingdon reservoir.  The regulator has released their 
view on the water companies’ recent submissions as to how they 
will provide water over the next 50 years and the reservoir has been 
given the go-ahead to proceed to the next development stage.  This 
is very disappointing, but not unexpected.  It is also disappointing 
that the regulator has largely ignored many of the points against the 
reservoir raised by local groups, organisations, and councils.
The regional water company grouping, called Water Resources 
Southeast, are due to reveal their big plans in the week beginning 
17th Jan and there will be a consultation period.  Once we formally 
receive the plans and can analyse them, we will be highlighting what 
local people and organisations can do to help fight these proposals.  
The proposed reservoir
As a reminder, the reservoir will be the largest of its kind in Europe, 
rising 25m above the ground and filling the area between Marcham, 
Abingdon, Drayton, Steventon and East Hanney – the construction 
will be at least 10 years of misery for us.
 We know that much of the information on which the reservoir has 
been planned so far is incorrect.  As a simple example, an increasing 
population is one of the main reasons why Thames Water argue 
that it’s needed.  For the last 4 years we have been trying to get them 
to use sensible figures for this increase, rather than the ludicrous 
worst-case scenario they always seem to use.  Only this week, 
the Office for National Statistics published figures reducing their 
expectation for future UK population increases - due to the falling 
birth rate, deaths will now outnumber births for the foreseeable 
future.  In fact, immigration is now the only reason why numbers 
will stabilise or increase.  This is the 4th update in a row where the 
ONS has lowered its forecasts and any actual increase will only be 
a fraction of what Thames Water are planning on.  This fact alone 
makes the argument for the reservoir ridiculous.
Upcoming meetings & opposing the reservoir
We have lots of meetings coming up with Thames Water, local MPs, 
Oxfordshire County Council and VOWH District Council, where 
we will be helping to develop a unified opposition.  Next month 
we can let you know how you can respond to the consultation and 
help get this stopped.  Evening public meetings (7:30pm) are being 
finalised across local villages. Dates so far are:
•	 Friday 4th and 25th February – Steventon Village Hall
•	 Friday 11th February – Drayton Small Hall
•	 Monday 21st February – Hanney Memorial Hall
•	 Tuesday 22nd February– Marcham Centre
•	 Thursday 24th February – East Hendred Snells Hall
•	 Monday 28th February – Garford Village Hall
More details will follow or keep an eye on www.gard-oxon.org.uk 
and Facebook @abingdonreservoir.



www.marcham-with-garford.org.uk February 202220

 

 

 

“W
pro
on 
cho
sur
lov
the
ren
of c
a y
dro
we
last
Per
wh
to 
ma
mig
ven
wit
Reg
Sun
10a
firs
Com
11a
St. 
6pm

We
10.

Co
Re
ro
Pa

A

Where is the 
otest song r
a Monday 
ores and fer
prise Mrs W
e is here in
e  first time 
newal of ma
church wed
ear  in Engla
op of two th
ddings ever
t 20 years, M
rhaps there
ere they m
know. May
rried will ta
ght follow. 
nues. If you
h more info
gular Servic
nday 
am: Mornin
st Sunday of
mmunity Ce
am‐12pm: O
Luke’s Garf
m: Evening 

ednesday H
30am at Du

ontacts:  
evd. Nick We
b@marcham
arish Adminis

ALL SA

love?” sang
rather than 
this  year, 
rrying child
Weldon this
 the parish.
in 15 years
arriage vow
ddings is in d
and and W
hirds since 
ry year, and
Marcham a
 are other f
eet rather t
ybe  the  pan
ake a little m
Taking wed
 or any fam
ormation. 
ces 

ng service at
f the month
entre) 
Open churc
ford 
Service at A

Holy Commu
uffield Place

   
eldon Vicarv
myouth.org J
strator & Chu

AINTS
www

g the Black 
a love song
which  is no
ren to activ
 year with a
. We curren
s of ordaine
ws at All Sain
decline nati
ales since 2
1992. So th
d I think the
nd Garford 
factors… a l
than where
ndemic  has
more care t
ddings  is on
mily membe

t All Saints (
h at Marcha

h at  

All Saints 

union 
e 

 
icar@allsain
ill Rowe Chil
urchwarden 

S’& S
.marcha

Eyed Peas 
g, it still co
ot  the best
vities if I’m 
a romantic 
ntly have no
ed ministry 
nts in the S
ionally. Civi
2000. Churc
hat  is part o
e main reas
have avera
ack of affor
e one is from
s  quenched
o treasure o
ne of the be
ers are inter

(except our 
am 

   
tsmarcham.
ldren and Fa
info@allsain

ST. LU
m‐with‐g

in 2003, th
mes to min
t.  I  find Mo
not at a ch
dinner for t
o weddings 
that  I don’
pring, but a
l ceremonie
ch wedding
of the story
son for that
aged 3 wedd
rdable rece
m. If you ca
d  the  love. 
our spouses
est parts of
rested, ther

All‐Age ser

 
org 01865 39
amilies minis
ntsmarcham

UKES 
garford.o

e year Jane
nd as we ap
onday even
urch meeti
two, not lea
in the diar
’t have a w
apart from 
es have rem
gs number a
y sadly. It’s 
t is changing
dings a year
ption venue
an think of 
At  the  ver
s this year, 
f my  job, a
re is a dedic

rvice on the 

91962, Rob F
terfamilies@
.org Neil Row

B

CHUR
org.uk 

e and I got m
pproach Val
ings  tend  t
ng. Maybe 
ast because
y for either

wedding  in m
that, where
mained stea
about 50 th
decades sin
g demograp
r, so one wo
es, and cou
other possi
y  least,  I  h
being a bet
nd both ou
cated wedd

Finch Youth 
@allsaintsma
we Churchw

From the R

Baptism: Cha

RCHE

married. De
entine’s Da
to be  filled 
I’ll push th

e I’m wonde
r of our two
my diary. T
e is the love
ady at about
housand ser
nce this par
phics. But e
ould expect
ples increas
ible reason
hope  those 
tter exampl
ur churches 
dings page o

Worker 0788
rcham.org T
arden 07915

Registers: 

arlie Taylor 

ES 

espite it bein
ay again. It 
with dome
e boat out 
ering where
o churches. 
here  is to b
e? The num
t 175 thous
rvices a yea
rish had  lot
even so, for
t some in 20
singly marry
s, I’d really 
of  us  that 
le to those t
are wonde
on our web

88331708, 
amsin Gilbe
5527563 

 
ng a 
falls 
estic 
and 
 the 
It is 
be a 
mber 
sand 
ar, a 
ts of 
r the 
022. 
ying 
like 
are 
that 
erful 
bsite 

rt 


